Mr. Bill Sapp, Augusta High School, Augusta, Eansas.

Dear Bill:

I have written your coach and I am writing you to congratulate you on Augusta winning the State Champion-ship in basketball in Class A. You certainly had a great team, and of course I always knew you had a great coach. You must have surprised some of the natives with your fine accomplishments.

I trust that it will be possible for you to go on to school and perfect yourself in this scientific war. If you should come up for the Interscholastic meet I would certainly be happy to see you and extend personal congratulations.

Coach David Shirk thinks a lot of you and of your ability.

With all good wishes for your continued success,

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH